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DIARY DATES A Message from the Principal 

 

Despite the ongoing COVID-19 restrictions and gloomy weather, we have experienced a fortnight 

bustling with activity here! It’s hard to believe that we are already at the end of week four, with 

spring speedily approaching.  

 

Before I proceed to update you on other matters, can I please ask for your continued support in: 

 Remaining at the school gates during pick up of drop off times 

 Informing a staff member if you need to enter school grounds 

 Wearing a masking and checking in with our QR system if you need to enter the grounds 
 

Assessment 

As mentioned in our previous newsletter, this term our year one students will complete the Phonics 

Screening Check. This assessment will take place next week and we look forward to using the results 

to inform our teaching. 

 

Later on in the term, students in years three to seven will complete the Progressive Achievement 

Tests (PAT).  Students will complete a reading and a maths assessment supporting us to identify 

student needs, target learning and monitor student growth.  

 

Transition 

Knowing that transitioning to school can be a time of excitement and eagerness, we also understand 

that it can be tinged with anxiety and concern. Working closely with our neighbouring kindergartens 

and child care centres ensures that we know our new learners and their families before they join us 

next year. This term will see the leadership team showcasing our school to new families and our 2022 

students joining us at special events such as the upcoming Book Week Parade. If you have a child that 

is starting school next year or you are aware of a family that Karrendi would be the right fit for, 

please get in contact with the Front Office to express your interest.  

 

Student agency 

Students in the upper primary classes recently had the opportunity to engage in ‘Tell Helen’ (more 

information found on p.4) When writing, “the world would be better if……” key themes emerging 

were: 

 Addressing mental health 

 Looking after the environment 

 Equal opportunities for higher education 

 Increasing the care and respect people have for each other 

 Decreasing crime 

 Equality 
 

Whilst students have had the opportunity to voice their views, our future work will centre around 

students being actively involved in the curriculum to address themes that are important to them, 

such as the above.  
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WEEK 5 

 

Tue 17/8 

ActNow Theatre performance ‘Like 

Me, Like You’ for R-5 students in the 

gym (students and staff only) 

 

 

Wed 18/8 

Room 5 and 7 students visit to 

Parafield Gardens High School (PGHS) 

9-1:30pm 

 

Fri 20/8  

Athletics SAPSASA 

 

WEEK 6 

BOOK WEEK 

 

Tue 24/8  

Book Week Special Lunch 

Choir Adelaide Entertainment 

Rehearsal 1:00pm-4:00pm 

 

Wed 25/8 

Room 5 and 7 students visit to PGHS 

12:00pm-1:30pm 

 

Fri 27/8 

Book Week Parade (more information 

to follow) 

 

WEEK 7 

 

Wed 1/9 

National Health and PE Day 

Father’s Day Stall 

 

Thurs 2/9 

Father’s Day Stall 

Physical Fun Day 

 

WEEK 8 

 

Mon 6/9 

School Closure 

 

Tues 7/9 

Pupil Free Day 

 

Wed 8/9 

Festival of Music Concert – more 

information to follow 

 

WHEELS DAY TBA 

END OF YEAR CONCERT TBA 



1 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent engagement survey 

You’re invited to complete the 2021 annual parent survey, which is now open. 
On Monday 2nd August you would have received an email or SMS from the Parent Survey Team with a unique link to 
participate in the survey. 
If you did not receive an email or SMS with your unique survey link, please 
contact education.ParentSurvey@sa.gov.au and include our school’s name in your email. 
The survey takes less than 10 minutes and will help us understand: 

 what we’re doing well 

 where we can improve 

 what’s important to you. 
It has been coordinated centrally so that added administration workload isn't placed on the school. 
Your answers will not identify you or your child. Only collated feedback will be provided to our school. 
Information collected will inform school improvement planning and activities at the school. 
The survey closes 5pm Sunday 29 August. 
 
Grounds and facilities 

I recently met with our Governing Council Chair and Secretary to plan our first Governing Council Meeting of the term. 

Both individuals demonstrated a genuine commitment and investment to our school, again reaffirming how special our 

school community is. We discussed initial ideas in our goal of making Karrendi, “look as good as it feels!” Next week’s 

meeting will involve Governing Council members hear of our plans and contribute their thoughts. As we continue to 

prioritise our areas of greatest need, quotes and designs are being completed and we will keep you informed of how this 

exciting work progresses.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whilst talking about exciting, a special thank you to our treasured Groundsman Chris for constructing our timber planter 

boxes which are proudly standing outside of our Front Office. Chris will be making more of these wonderful creations to 

be placed around the entrances of our buildings. 

 

The next fortnight is full of exciting learning opportunities, informative student assessments, Book Week, Fathers’ Day 

Stall and more! Again I thank you for your ongoing support and wish you a wonderful weekend! 

 

Warm regards,  

Ella  
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2 
 

Year 7 & Year 6 High-School Transition (PGHS) 

Last week on Thursday, the year 6 and 7s went to their second high-school transition to 

Parafield Gardens High School. Firstly, we were welcomed by Mr Mason who was in charge of 

the transition. We then headed into the new gym to do our first activity, which was soccer. 

We were divided into 6 teams. Whilst 4 teams were playing, the other 2 teams were learning 

how to referee the games. We were playing for about 35 minutes until we got our 10-20-

minute recess break. After our break we went upstairs to the B-floor and starting learning 

about “P.E.E.L” paragraphs. P.E.E.L stands for point, evidence, explanation and link. As a class 

we did an example on the whiteboard of what a P.E.E.L paragraph was. Then as a group of 2-3 

we wrote one of our own P.E.E.L paragraphs. My group did ours about, ‘Why pizza is better 

than burgers’. After that, we had another class on the B-floor. The class was about Maths and 

was called, The Maths Olympics. We went into teams of 3-5 and got given 2 Maths sheets to 

finish. We had to finish as many questions as we could in a certain amount of time. The teams 

with the most answers right wins. Our team was called the “Jib Jabs”. We came 1st place and 

tied with another other team called the “Footbirds” on 11 points.  

Mikayla and Sabia, Room 5. 
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What’s the Buzz? For Early Learners 
A complete social skills foundation course 

 

To support our students to build their social skills and navigate their feelings in social 
situations, we are excited to be starting the program What’s the Buzz? For Early 
Learners: A complete social skills foundation course. It is a well-regarded, highly-
structured 16 lesson role-play and play-based programme to explore the benefits of 
developing social skills and friendship. 
 
Over 16 lessons, students in our What’s the Buzz? Groups will be immersed in a variety 
of ‘getting along’ skills, stimulated by the experiences of a much-loved character, 
Archie. In each lesson the children will have the chance to help Archie solve the very 
same social difficulties that happen in their lives. As they do this, through activity, 
discussion, role-play and quizzes, they’ll learn how to become a better friend and a 
more flexible social thinker.  
 
Next week you may receive a consent form for your child’s participation in one of our 
three What’s the Buzz? Groups. Please read the information and return the signed 
form by Monday 23rd August.  
 
For further information, feel free to contact me on 8258 3612. We’re looking forward 
to starting this exciting program. 
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Joseph Perri 
Senior Wellbeing Leader 
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Writing Our Story Exhibition 

In connection with Lutheran Care, funding was obtained from the State Government of South Australia to focus on 
Keeping Communities Safe. Wellbeing and Safety Counsellor Michele McCrea facilitated a number of projects in a 
different Community Hubs in SA. At Karrendi Primary School Community Hub within the English Conversational Class 
a Narrative Therapy Project emerged designed to build awareness of personal and community values and to 
strengthen community bonds while at the same time extending skills in English speaking, writing and reading was 
developed collaboratively with Yonna Pettigrew (the English teacher) and myself, Hayley Wilmer, as Hub leader. 

Ten migrant and refugee participants were introduced to the idea of personal autobiographical story writing with 
examples, an outline of the process, exploring ideas and vocabularies for topics, and individual assistance with 
translation and writing. In later groups, the Wellbeing and Safety Counsellor facilitated extension sessions to 
encourage group discussion and support around the writing process, the challenges and feelings that came up, and 
how these could be met. The final product was the compiling and then publishing of these women's stories together 
into a book. 

On Tuesday 22nd of June a Book Launch Morning Tea took place to celebrate the occasion. 

 

Throughout Term 2 St. Augustine’s Parish Community Hub and Para Vista Primary School Community Hub adopted 

this Narrative Therapy Project and a book was also produced. Over 20 women’s stories were compiled and 

published. 

Commencing from Monday 16th of August the Salisbury Library will showcase a number of these women’s stories 

through an interactive exhibition which will be apart of Salisbury Writers Week and Book Week. This exhibition will 

run for over a month. So definitely check it out! 
 

Pathway to Horticulture Program 

In conjunction with Morella Community Centre a new Pathway to Horticulture Program will commence next 

Wednesday in the Community Hub. Please contact Morella Community Centre if you are interested in signing up! 
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Primary and Middle Years Numeracy Intervention 

As part of our commitment to improving Numeracy at Karrendi we are excited to announce that from week 5 

this term we will be implementing an intervention program that is targeted at improving the numeracy skills of 

students in years two to seven.  

This intervention program, in collaboration with our Early Years Numeracy Intervention program, allows 

students across all year levels to access intervention that is targeted at the individual needs of the learner. 

Students will have the opportunity to learn alongside their peers in small groups of four or six. They will engage 

in partnered and independent activities aimed at building and developing their speed, confidence and accuracy 

with numeracy. Students involved in this program will also have access to one-to-one time that targets strategy 

learning and addresses any misunderstandings or challenges students may be experiencing. 

The initial focus for this intervention will be to support students in their Big Ideas in Number skills which aligns 

with the work both teachers and students are already doing in mathematics classes across the school.  

We are very excited to take this next step in our Numeracy journey and we look forward to further supporting 

our students to grow and achieve. If you have any questions regarding the Numeracy Intervention program, 

please feel welcome to talk with your child’s teacher or arrange a meeting with myself.  

Natalie Cooke 

Senior Leader Numeracy 
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SCHOOL FEES 
 

Thank you to all the parents who have paid their children’s school fees, or 

taken the time to fill out the school card forms.  

School Card forms need to be filled out each year and time is running out. 

 

Payment Options: 

 Complete a School Card Application 2021 (available from the front 
office). If your circumstances have changed you may be eligible for 
school card.  

 Complete a School Card Application online 
 

 Cash or credit card at the front office 
 

 Pay online on the Karrendi Primary School website - 
www.karrendips.sa.edu.au                        
 

If you need any assistance or are experiencing financial difficulty, please 

come to the front office or contact the school on 8258 3612 

 

Thank you, 

Lyn Beattie 

 

http://www.karrendips.sa.edu.au/
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LIBRARY NEWS 

 

We are starting to get very excited about celebrating ‘Book Week’ in 

Week 6 (23 August – 27 August).  Students will come to the library, with 

their class and do an activity related to one of the Book Week books. 

During the week they will have the opportunity to look at the books and 

see if they agree with the judge’s selection. 

The highlight of the week will be our fancy dress parade on Friday 

morning (August 27th). The theme this year is ‘Old Worlds. New Worlds. 

Other Worlds.’ 

I’m sure this will inspire some very creative costumes, or students can 

come dressed as their favourite book character. 

We are hoping to hold our annual ‘Book Fair’ from September 8th-10th. 

More information will follow closer to the date. 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Lyn Beattie 
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